
We have understandably had lots of questions about what next for our children not yet back in 
school. I hope the email sent out this week let you all know we are very much thinking about 
what we may be able to offer, pending official guidance reaching us. We will keep you posted 
as soon as we know more. 
This week Hindlip received a special delivery of popcorn for the children and the staff which 

was very well received!  Toby Stringer, who founded a Facebook group called Plate One Up 
and Pass It On to help support self-Isolators, vulnerable and disadvantaged people 
dropped off the treats as staff are key workers. t was lovely to hear the squeals of delight 
from the children when they saw the tower of popcorn for them to have over the next few 
weeks. Staff We give him a great big thank you from everyone! 
Have a super weekend, Mr Gromski and the Hindlip and Tibberton Team. 
 
Tibberton Bags to School—A Bags to School Collection has been arranged for July. 
Please put clothes donations in a black bag and drop at the Village Hall on Plough Road on 
July 6th. If the weather is poor the hall will be open for drop offs. Please pass this infor-
mation on as it will raise money for school! 
 
IMPORTANT DIARY DATES 
 Hindlip is closed on Wednesday 17th June due to local electrical works. 
 Tibberton access will be limited on Wednesday 17th and Thursday 18th June 

as Plough Road is being resurfaced. Please allow extra time to get to school. 
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Moments that made me smile this week 

Mrs Guinivan—hearing that we will be wel-

coming Morgan, Freddie and Emily into our 

Bubble next week 

Mrs Dorans– Seeing how happy the chil-

dren were with their popcorn! 

Alex Heaton—Loosing my tooth! 

Mrs Williams– hearing some super read-

Some amazing baking has 
been going on to make us 
VERY hungry this week! 



Well done to our lo-
cal swap shop  

librarians doing an 
amazing job serv-
ing the community 
during lockdown at 
Tibberton Village 

Hall. 



Thank you for all 
the fab photos 

this week! 


